Draft Minutes for the March 2, 2021 Planning Commission Regular Meeting

H) SUP20-298 Public hearing and recommendation to City Council regarding a proposed rezoning
to apply a Special Use Permit to allow outdoor music in the “C-1” Local Business District adjacent
to residential use on approximately 1.2 acres consisting of Lot 5, Block 1, Rio Vista Addition,
addressed at 1951 Gruene Road. Applicant: Ross Wilkinson; Owner: Rosemary Phillips; Case Manager:
Matthew Simmont.

Mr. Simmont presented and recommended denial citing proximity to adjacent Residential properties, and
orientation of the music towards adjacent multifamily, or approval with conditions as listed in the staff report.

Chair Edwards asked if there were any questions for staff.

Discussion followed on if there were any changes to the proposed Special Use Permit from the prior meeting
it was presented, if the special use permit is tied to the land, and the status of public outreach by the
applicant.

Chair Edwards asked if the applicant would like to speak.

Ross Wilkinson, 1951 Gruene Rd, provided further context on the intent behind the request and public
outreach.

Chair Edwards opened the public hearing and asked if anyone wished to speak.

Michelle Lyons, 1820 Cypress Rapid, stated her support for the request and reiterated points made
previously.

Mel Nolte, 849 E Torrey, stated opposition to the request due to noise concerns affecting outdoor enjoyment
of adjacent residential properties.

Discussion followed on if there is a potential conflict of interest.

Commissioner Nolte stated he does not meet the legal criteria for a conflict of interest.

Susann, 875 E Torrey St, stated her opposition to the request in line with previous concerns.

Omar & Cecilia Guerrero, 825 E Torrey St, stated opposition to the request in line with previous concerns.
Beth Sparkmann, 1959 Gruene Rd, stated opposition to the request in line with previous concerns.

Sydney, 291 E Lincoln, stated oppaosition to the request in line with previous concerns and stated additional
concerns with land use.

Renee Arroyo, 845 E Torrey, stated opposition to the request in line with previous concerns.

Chair Edwards closed the public hearing.

Chair Edwards asked if there were any further questions or a motion.

Motion by Vice Chair Laskowski, seconded by Commissioner Sonier, to recommend denial to City Council
of the proposed rezoning to apply a Special Use Permit to allow outdoor music in the “C-1” Local Business
District adjacent to residential use on approximately 1.2 acres consisting of Lot 5, Block 1, Rio Vista

Addition, addressed at 1951 Gruene Road.

Discussion followed on concerns with the request.



Motion carried (7-0-1) with Commissioner Mathis abstained.



